
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday evening, October 26, 2010 at 7:30 
p.m. 
  
Present:  Theresa E. McNulty, Chair; Joseph L. Miksch, Clerk; Robert M. Condon 

George G. Samia, Town Administrator 
Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant 

 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Tax Classification Hearing 
 
Cheryl Pooler, Director of Assessing and Curtis Gluck, Assessor, were present to recommend to 
the Board to not split the tax rate between Residential and Commercial/Industrial classes. 
 
M/Hiksch, s/Condon, a unanimous vote, accept the recommendation of the Board of Assessors 
and Cheryl Pooler, Director of Assessing, to not split the tax rate for FY11. 
 
Departmental Updates 
 
Cheryl Pooler, Director of Assessing and Curtis Gluck, Assessor was present to give an overview 
of the state and happenings in the Assessor’s office.  
 
Appointment 
 
Fire Chief Ryon Pratt was present to request the Board of Selectmen to vote to abate the FY 08 
ambulance balance in the amount of $77,436.79. 
 
M/Miksch, s/Condon, a unanimous vote to abate the FY 2008 ambulance balance of $77,436.79. 
 
 
Departmental Update 
 
Fire Chief Ryon Pratt was present 
 
Action Items 
 
M/Miksch s/Condon, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the October 19, 2010 meeting. 
 
Town Administrators Report 
 
Employee Handbook Update 
 
Proposal to Source One 
 
Reminders 
 
Taxes Due – November 1, 2010 
 
Election Day – November 2, 2010 – No school 
 



Open Forum 
 
No one present 
 
M/Miksch, s/Condon, motion to adjourn. 
 
VOTE: Yes – McNulty, Miksch, Condon; a unanimous vote in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
 
 
 
___________________________Clerk 
Board of Selectmen  
 
 


